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LOCAL HISTORIC DISTRICT: Plaza Midwood 

PROPERTY ADDRESS:  1511 The Plaza  

SUMMARY OF REQUEST: Addition (Solar Panels) 

APPLICANT/OWNER:  Larry Nabatoff   

Details of Proposed Request  
Existing Conditions 
The existing structure is a two-story Craftsman constructed in 1920.  Architectural features include a full-width 
front porch that terminates at a porte cochere, decorative shingles in the gables, exposed rafters, brackets, 8/1 
windows. Lot size is approximately 100’ x 159’.  Adjacent structures are 1-2 story single-family houses.  A rear 
addition, accessory structure and swimming pool were approved under previous applications (COA# 2014-191, 
COA# 2015-0053). 

Proposal 
The proposal is the addition of solar panels to the asphalt shingle roof of the main building and an accessory 
building.  The panels will be flush mounted, no-tilt and have a life span of approximately twenty years.  
Proposed locations are the rear elevation roof, a portion of the left elevation roof, and the left elevation of the 
c. 2015 accessory structure’s roof. There are no changes proposed to the historic structure itself, and the solar
panels are completely reversible.

Design Guidelines – Additions, page 7.2 
1. Attempt to locate the addition on the rear elevation so that it is minimally visible from the street.
2. Limit the size of the addition so that it does not visually overpower the existing building.
3. Attempt to attach new additions or alterations to existing buildings in such a manner that, if such

additions or alterations were to be removed in the future, the essential form and integrity of the
building would be unimpaired.

4. Maintain the original orientation of the structure. If the primary entrance is located on the street
façade, it should remain in that location.

5. Maintain the existing roof pitch. Roof lines for new additions should be secondary to those of the
existing structure. The original roof as visible from the public right-of-way should not be raised.

6. Make sure that the design of a new addition is compatible with the existing building. The new work
should be differentiated from the old while being compatible with its massing, form, scale, directional
expression, roof forms and materials, foundation, fenestration, and materials.

Staff Analysis 
Staff has the following concerns with the proposal: 

1. The proposal is not incongruous with the District and meets the guidelines for Additions 7.2.
2. Minor revisions may be reviewed by staff.

Charlotte Historic District Commission Application for a Certificate of Appropriateness 
Staff Analysis  Date: November 13, 2019  
HDCRMI 2019-00538  PID#  08118703 



School StSchool St

Th
e 

Pl
az

a
Th

e 
Pl

az
a

Th
om

as
 A

v
Th

om
as

 A
v

PID: 08118703
LOCAL HISTORIC DISTRICT: PLAZA-MIDWOOD
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